MESSAGE FROM THE DIRECTOR

Sept. 28, 2017
SUBJECT: 12 GeV CEBAF Upgrade Project Completion

It is a particular honor to report that the Department of Energy has formally approved Critical
Decision 4, Approve Project Completion, for the 12 GeV CEBAF Upgrade Project. This confirms
full project completion and grants approval for the start of operations.

My sincere congratulations to the entire team on this very significant achievement. It is a tribute to
the hard work, dedication, and skill of everyone involved in the Upgrade across the Laboratory. In
addition, the strong support of the Office of Nuclear Physics and the Thomas Jefferson Site Office
have been critical to the Project’s success, as has the support and enthusiasm of Jefferson Lab’s
User community. | hope you all take pride in your contributions to the 12 GeV Upgrade Project.
Thank you!

Now, onward to the 12 GeV Science program!

Stuart
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